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Mayor Preedin called the workshop to order at 5:30 p.m. 

1. Deschutes County Sheriff Office Annual Review

Lieutenant Davis introduced the newly hired Deputy, Aaron Myers who spoke to his 

background. Myers is a lifetime resident of Deschutes County and has served in various 

positions throughout his career. Council welcomed him to the Sisters unit. 

Davis presented the annual review, noting that the statistics combined items in ways that 

were sometimes difficult to parse, and that some of the increase in numbers may be due 

to an increase in the documentation process. The deputies are spending more time in 

school zones, which tend to cause an increase in citations. 

Davis stated that response times were good in Sisters. Council discussed the presence of 

fentanyl in Sisters. Davis indicated that it exists in Sisters, but that the overdose rate is 

lower than other cities in the County. It is suggested that all public facilities carry Narcan 

to treat overdose in emergency situations. 

Council discussed working in the coming year on identifying categories of crimes in Sisters 

for the Sheriff's Dept to track. The categories would serve to create more meaningful 

information about the crime rate in Sisters. 

2. Park System Development Charge Update

Director Woodford provided an introduction, and consultant Donovan made the 

presentation. Donovan provided background information on Parks System Development 

Charge (SDC), the City's 2023 Parks Master Plan Capital Improvement Plan (PMPCIP), and 

the proposal for the updated charge. 
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https://www.ci.sisters.or.us/sites/default/files/fileattachments/city_council/page/23117/sisters_annual_report_powerpoint.pdf
https://www.ci.sisters.or.us/sites/default/files/fileattachments/city_council/page/23117/ex._a_-_city_of_sisters_parks_sdcs_presentation.pdf



